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Dear Family and Friends-


Much love and many greetings from Lois and 
workmates. It is time for the rains here and the 
gardens and fields are tilled and being 
planted. We do ask for you to pray that we get 
enough rain for the people to have food.  


September 29th marked the second anniversary of Hoyt’s home going and, as you can 
imagine, he is dearly missed! In those two years, God has led KEM to two other areas of Kenya 
(now five) and has blessed us with several more churches (now 30). The Bible college has 
expanded to a fourth area of Kenya, and although small, men and women are being trained to 

know the Bible and serve God!


When we were in America, you might remember us 
talking about a Bible Belt across Africa.  Two 
months ago we met with a pastor from Uganda 
when at Bungoma, who asked us to come there 
and open churches.  He had already started two 
fellowships.  When the guys went there to meet the 
people, they found a whole district without 
churches and four groups asking for a church.  Pray 
for wisdom as we seek to know God’s will about 
this decision. 


Although we have been basically financially stable 
the last few years, we need more funds for 
expansion.  In Transmara where we opened the last 

church, people up on the mountain are already asking us to bring the gospel to them.






Therefore, Lois, Shad, and Fitz will return to the US in January for about four months to look for 
more supporting churches and individuals.  Pray for guidance for us.  If you know people or 
churches that might be interested, please let us know.


Please pray also for a good used car for Lois. During the last trip to the mechanic she was 
advised she needed to get rid of her old car. Someone came along who wanted it and it went 
fast.  The guys see that she gets around, but she needs funds to have her own car!


Please pray for Lois’s eyes to heal after she has had cataract surgery on both eyes, and for 
health and strength.  The ministry is really expanding. The Bible says “Work for the night is 
coming!”


We are so thankful for your support and prayers!


Love, Lois, Shad, Fitz and Board




Note from Sue- If you have 
a change of address (either 
USPS or email) or wish to 
have your name removed 
from the mailing list, please 
send Sue a note at: 
suegravino@gmail.com. 
Thanks so much! 
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